
We have had a very exciting first month of school with all kinds of activities 

starting up.  We would like to welcome two new staff members to Lakeview this 

month. Mrs. M. Scott is joining the Lakeview team as our junior French teacher 

and will also be doing some primary prep coverage.  Mrs. C. Jones will be cover-

ing Mrs. Leystraõs leave in Kindergarten. 

Our intermediate soccer team had lots of fun at their soccer tournament last week 

and made it to the semi-finals.  Our 

junior soccer team looks forward to 

their upcoming tournament on October 

4. The cross country team has been 

practicing daily and their first meet 

took place on September 23 with their 

second meet coming up on Oct. 2.  Our 

annual Terry Fox Run took place on September 20 as all of our students gathered 

together to continue the work that Terry started many years ago. Thank you to 

the Laker community as we raised just over $800 for cancer research. 

We are very proud of all of our students and 

staff and 

how 

much they have managed to accomplish in 

such a short time!  

                                                                     

The first School Council meeting of the 

year took place on Sept. 24.  Bobbi Ann 

Garrett and Sherry-Lynn Hyde were elect-

ed as co-chairs and Dana Watt will contin-

ue as secretary.   
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PD Day 
Friday, October 11 is a PD Day for 

teachers therefore there will be no 

school for students on this day.   

Enjoy an extra long weekend with 

your family as this is Thanksgiving 

weekend so Monday will be a holi-

day as well.  See you back on Octo-

ber 15! 

 

School Council 
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On the Bus 

Riding the bus is a 

privilege, one that 

can be lost through 

improper behaviour. 

Further, for obvious 

safety and liability 

reasons, only those 

given permission by 

the Board are 

permitted to ride 

their bus. Students 

will travel only on 

their assigned route 

and ôtag-alongõ 

f r i e n d s  o r 

passengers, even 

w i t h  p a r e n t a l 

permiss ion,  a re 

strictly prohibited.  

L A K E V I E W  N E W S  

Online Magazine FundraiserñFamily Reading 

We are running our annual magazine fundraiser as an online only campaign. Online 

you are able to renew old subscriptions or order new ones! New this yearðQSP is 

no longer in operation, so we are happy to be using Family Reading Program. All 

funds raised will go towards new materials and technology in our school. Go to 

www.familyreadingprogram.com.  

 

Please make sure that the office and your childôs teacher are aware of any sig-

nificant health issues that may be cause for concern throughout the school 

day.  Plan of Care forms (replacing the Emergency Medical Information form 

and Anaphylaxis Medical Information form) were sent home in September - 

please return the forms to the school as soon as possible. If you did not re-

ceive a form and your child has a significant health issue, please notify the 

office immediately so that we can send one home for you to complete. Plan of 

Care forms are also accessible through the DSBN website (dsbn.org/prevalent 

-medical-conditions). Plan of Care forms must be completed / updated on an 

annual basis. Having this up-to-date information is 

critical for your childôs safety.  

Emergency Medical Information FormsñPLAN 

Lakeview School is running a used clothing and book drive to raise funds to 
support our upcoming musical production this school year. 

Value Village supports community initiatives through their FUNDrive program. 
We are paid by the pound for used clothing and books. Our FUNDrive officially 
kicks off October 1st and runs through to November 22nd. During this time you 
can drop off your donations at the office. 

Acceptable items include:                                                                                                
Clothing (including coats)                                                                                       
Sheets, bedding and towels                                                                                                
Shoes and boots                                                                                                       
Books (no encyclopedias or textbooks) 

So tell your friends and neighbours! The more we collect, the more funds we 
will raise to support our musical! 

Thank you for your continued support! 

School Musical Fundraiser 
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Questions To Promote Conversation  

This month, parents and guardians will re-
ceive their childôs Individual Student Report (ISR). This report contains their childôs results from the Assessments of 
Reading, Writing and Mathematics, Primary and Junior Divisions, administered in spring 2019. These results did 
not impact studentsô report cards last year.  
  
EQAO results offer an independent snapshot that shows whether students are meeting literacy and math expecta-
tions from The Ontario Curriculum. In receiving the ISR, there is an opportunity for parents and guardians to have 
discussions about their childôs achievement within their family or with a teacher (e.g., parent/guardian-teacher inter-
view). 
 
EQAO data should be considered alongside other informationðsuch as in-class assessment results, report-card 
grades and teacher observationsðso parents and guardians can build a fuller understanding of their childôs learn-
ing.  
 
 
Parents and guardians can learn more about assessment results through EQAOôs website (www.eqao.com) or by 
clicking the following links: 
 
Parents: Grade 3, Primary Division 

 
Parents, Grade 6, Junior Division 

EQAO Results  

http://www.eqao.com
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/primary-division/parents/Pages/parents.aspx
http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/junior-division/parents/Pages/parents.aspx


P A G E  4  

Your childõs 

safety is our 

priority!  

Arrival & Dismissal Procedures 

 

L A K E V I E W  N E W S  

As you are aware, school zones and parking lots are VERY congested during arrival and dismissal 

times so it is imperative that we have safety procedures in place.  We appreciate your cooperation in 

helping to ensure the safety of every person during these busy times.  The following procedures will 

be in place: 

1. No students will be permitted in the parking lot without an adult.  Please do not ask your child to 

meet you at your vehicle unless you are using the Kiss & Ride lane. 

2. In the morning, if you enter the back parking lot between 8:45 and 9:00 a.m., you will be directed 

into the Kiss & Ride lane and will have to wait in line to leave the parking lot area.  

3. There is very limited parking available at the school.  Please park in designated spots only.  

PLEASE NOTE:  The area along the west side of the driveway to the parking lot is NOT a parking 

area. 

4. Staff are out on duty at 8:45 a.m. so you can drop your child off and carry on with your day.  If 

you are dropping your student off, please use our Kiss & Ride lane.  There will be 3 drop -off spac-

es in front of the entrance gate.  Please remain in line and follow the directions of the staff.  Be 

sure that your children are ready to hop out of the car when you stop so that you do not hold up 

traffic in the parking lot.  It is safest if children exit your vehicle on the passenger side only.   

5. Children who walk to school should cross with the crossing guard and follow the sidewalk 

around to the back of the school.   Students should not be using the front doors to enter the school 

unless they are late.  If you have business at the office or with a teacher, you are most welcome to 

use the front doors but the children MUST use their regular door.  

6. Please allow your children to go to the school yard by themselves.  This is an excellent opportuni-

ty for them to develop independence and confidence.  Children will be dismissed through their 

regular doors at the end of each day so that they may meet younger siblings at the primary doors 

or you, the parents, in front of the school.  Parents who have made prior arrangements with the 

office or teacher may have the children wait at the office. 

7. Please  note that  supervision begins at 8:45 a.m. in the morning.   Students should not be arriving 

at school prior to supervision time.  

We strongly encourage families to walk 

to school together rather than drive.  

This will save gas, improve fitness rates 

and will help to protect the environ-

ment, but most importantly, will be a 

safer mode of travel for our youth.  

Adults on the Yard 
Between 8:45 & 3:30, the only adults who should be in the back yard of the school 

and the front Kindergarten courtyard are the supervising staff.  Student safety is our 

utmost concern and, as our staff do not know ALL parents & guardians, when an 

adult wanders onto the yard or is standing by the fence looking in, the staff must take 

their attention away from the children to speak with the adult.  As well, you are a 

stranger to other students.  Please help us ensure the safety of all students by com-

plying with this request. 



 
 




